
Plumas-Eureka Preservation Society (PEPS) 
P.O. Box 1101 

Blairsden, CA 96103 
 

Annual Membership Letter 
February 2025 

 
Dear Neighbors, 
 
PEPS is an all-volunteer, grassroots organization that strives to “Keep Plumas in Bloom.” We 
not only strive to beautify the neighborhood but also plan fun events in our community garden 
for the enjoyment of neighbors and friends. So, whether you enjoy digging in the dirt or not, 
there is much to join in on. Following are just a few of those projects and challenges as we 
begin 2025: 
 

• PEPS holds an annual Plant Sale in May to share divisions from our perennials and 
some colorful annuals for you to plant in your own garden. 
 

• The annual Garden Party at The Enduring Freedom Garden in July is always a fun time 
for over 70 neighbors and friends to gather and enjoy amazing food, drinks, music, and 
laughter in an amazing community garden. 

 

• PEPS will be exploring ways to improve and maintain the Ponderosa Garden near the 
intersection of Lundy Lane and W. Ponderosa Dr. We welcome your ideas! 

 

• PEPS volunteers continue to plant flowers in the wine barrels at all the mailbox clusters, 
maintain 20 doggie bag dispensers throughout the community, and plant and maintain 
the garden at the Plumas Eureka Estates sign at the corner of Poplar and Cottonwood. 

 

• We end our season with a “Lights Up” Holiday Lighting at the Enduring Freedom Garden 
to create a beautiful holiday scene for all to enjoy. 

 

• Our website, www.plumaspeps.org is being continually updated for your information with 
our events calendar, schedule of garden workdays, general meetings, and garden tips. 

 
Your membership is truly valued and enables PEPS to continue all these community service 
projects in Plumas Pines. So, whether you come and dig in the gardens or support PEPS 
monetarily, we THANK YOU for your continuing support. To JOIN PEPS please complete and 
return the enclosed membership form with your annual membership dues.  
 
On behalf of the PEPS Board, we look forward to meeting you this Spring! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Your PEPS Board:  
Peggy Johnson, Tonni Giguiere, Bill Grijalva, Janet Grijalva, Nancy Richeal, and Nina Stone 
 
P.S. Mark your calendars for our Spring Kick-off Meeting: May 5, 2 to 4 PM; location TBD 

 

“We Put Plumas In Bloom” 

 

http://www.plumaspeps.org/

